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continued

It is hard to believe that the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship of North Carolina is 20 years. 
This week in Greensboro at First Baptist Church the organization will celebrate 20 years of 
ministry. The CBFNC is in many ways the strongest of the state organizations in the CBF 
community. It was our joy to host this annual meeting just a few years ago and get a first 
hand view of what God can accomplish when we come together for ministry.

It has been my pleasure to serve over the past year on the 20th Anniversary Visionary 
Team. This team spent time listening to dreams and concerns of those who comprise the 
CBFNC. What we learned is that there is high level of trust within the CBFNC between 
those who lead the organization, its churches, and individuals. The fellowship and support 
of one another is highly prized. There was also positive feedback regarding the ministries 
of CBFNC and the mission efforts we undertake together. (Trinity’s continued work in 
Belize is just one of the examples of our ministry alongside CBFNC churches). We also 
discovered a desire for a clearer vision for the next 20 years.

This coming week, the Visionary Team will present a report on a “way of seeing” and 
several areas of focus. In regard to a “way of seeing”, the team is convinced that in a 
quickly changing culture what is needed is a “way of seeing” that is more flexible than the 
traditional visioning and goal setting plans of the past. The vision that is being offered by 
the team covers three broad ideas. As I have thought about these ideas, I want to offer what 
I think they mean to me as the Pastor of our congregation. These words are not the exact 
words of our visioning document but my words as I have considered their meaning for me.

A Commitment to Transformation: We want to be agents of God’s newness. We want  
to work with the Spirit of God in the transformation of individuals, churches, and  
mission collaboration.

A Commitment to Engagement: We want to encourage the engagement of individuals 
and congregations with the world. We want to help congregations live out the greatest 
command to love the Lord God and to love our neighbor as ourselves. 

A Commitment to Community: We want to encourage the fellowship of Christians and 
churches through mission collaboration but also to enter into fellowship and concern 
with and for one another. We want to have a sense of accountability and concern for all 
congregations and not just our own.

Alongside these areas of vision, we also developed four areas of focus for the future. 



Following Jesus... continued

HS Spring Break Mission Trip
8:45am 	 Worship (Sanctuary)
9:15	 5th Sunday Fellowship  

(Adults 1 & 2) (A214)
9:30 	 Welcome Center Opens 

(Narthex)
9:45 	 New Member Discover Class	

(Conf. Rm) 
	 Sunday School - 

Bible Study for all ages
10:55 	 Worship (Sanctuary)
	 Extended Teaching Care
4:00pm	 FirstLight Choir Rehearsal  

(Choir Rm)
5:00	 Divorce Care (D360)
	 Jobs for Life (A214)
6:00	 Baptist History - Dr. Lydia Hoyle 

(Chapel)
	 Bells of Praise (Old Choir Rm) 
	 Bible Buddies (E238)
	 Bible Drills, Skills & Thrills 

(E246)
	 Bible Friends (E131)
	 Preschoolers at Church (E125)

This Sunday At Trinity

Additional  
WIHN-ers Needed

April 6 - 13  
Sign-up Deadline: this Sunday, March 30

Volunteers are needed for the following:

Overnight Hostess: Thursday night, April 10 
& Saturday night, April 12

Overnight Host: Wednesday night, April 9 & 
Saturday night, April 12

Dinner Hosts: Wednesday night, April 9 
(Sunday School Class opportunity)

Van Drivers: Monday, April 7; Thursday, 
April 10 & Friday, April 11 evenings at 5:30 
pm; Saturday evening, April 12 at 5:00 pm.

Please check the Registration Center in the 
Narthex to volunteer, or contact Jenny Wilson 
(919-271-5967 or jenny-wilson@att.net). Look 
for the brochures for more info.

Thank You Cards

From the family of Bill Nash. This card 
will be posted on the bulletin board for 
the congregation to read.

Deepest Sympathies

Mary Brown upon the death of her 
father, Jack Porter of Raleigh, NC on 
March 19th. 

Roger Crowder upon the death of his 
mother, Margie Crowder of Charleston, 
WV on March 23rd. 

Alice Clark upon the death of her aunt, 
Grace Davenport on March 21st.

Barbara Pickett upon the death of 
Barbara’s twin brother, Robert L. 
Jennings of Corapeak, NC.

Showing Mercy and Seeking Justice: We 
want to respond to all who are marginalized 
and vulnerable with the Good News of Jesus. 

Nurturing Healthy Congregations: We  
want local congregations to flourish because 
they are where followers of Jesus develop 
faith practices that express God’s love to  
their neighbors

Empowering Laity for Missional Living: 
At the heart of who we are as Baptists is the 
power and importance of every member. We 
want to empower all the laity for ministry 
within and outside the congregation.

Clarifying Identity and Covenant: We 
will seek to help congregations discern, 
articulate, and renew their covenants, mutual 
expectations, and promises, which shape  
their identity and sustain their sense of 
community. We will clarify the nature of the 
commitments, which knit together the  
CBFNC and its mission.

Everyone is invited to attend the CBFNC in 
Greensboro this weekend. The Assembly 
begins on Friday March 28 at 12:15 pm and 
concludes on Saturday March 29 at 12:30 
pm. All events are at First Baptist Church 
Greensboro, N.C. For a full schedule and  
the 20th Anniversary Vision Report go to 
CBFNC.ORG.



Deacon of the Week Fellowship Dinner
Wednesday, April 2 

$3.00 & $4.00 Plate  
Hot Dogs, Chips 
Salad Bar, Jello, Dessert, and Drink

$2.00 Plate  
Chicken Nuggets and Fruit 
Salad Bar, Jello, Dessert, and Drink

Please make or cancel reservations contact 
RaNada (rthornton@tbcraleigh.com) by 
Monday 4:00 pm each week.

Martha Smith has 
been a member of 
Trinity since 1977. 
She and her husband, 
Gary, have one child, 
Russell. Martha is a 
retired 3rd grade teacher 
with Wake County Public Schools. She 
serves as Capital Towers Teacher, on 
the Missions Steering Committee, Living 
Praise Ensemble and Adult Choir. Martha 
works with the Adult 1 Coed 2 Sunday 
School class. She also works with deacon 
Dorothy Petty.

Baptist History 101
What do Baptists Believe?

Sunday Evenings, Through April 13  
6:00pm • Chapel 

Dr. Lydia Hoyle from Campbell University 
Divinity School is a fun and engaging 

speaker. Want to know more about Baptists?  
Come and check out her sessions.

March 30: Baptists Discover the World:  
The Missionary Enterprise Begins

Childcare and Bible classes on  
Sunday nights for children of all ages.

National Advanced Directives Day

5 Wishes Emphasis
Tuesday Evening, April 22 
7:00pm • Fellowship Hall

Plan to attend this special FREE one  
hour session and get your copy of 5 Wishes– 
the simple and legal way to let your family 
know your End of Life wishes about:

1) The Person I Want to Make Care Decisions 
for Me When I Can’t, 2) The Kind of Medical 
Treatment I Want or Don’t Want, 3) How 
Comfortable I Want to Be, 4) How I Want 
People to Treat Me, 5) What I Want My Loved 
Ones to Know

We’ll go over in detail how to fill out the 5 
Wishes booklet so that you can provide this 
gift of PEACE to your family and yourself. 
This is a wise thing to do for adults of all 
generations – not only senior adults. 

TBC Helping  
Our Neighbors

Sunday, April 6

Church-Wide Food Drive  
(Canned Pasta & Individual Oatmeal Packets) 

and Love Offering 
to support North Raleigh Ministries

This Week’s Food Pantry Needs:

• Bottled Water Cases     • Kleenex
• Cleaning Items     • Paper Towels

• Toilet Paper

Women’s Book Club
Third Thursday of each month 

April 24 • 7:00pm • Parlor 
Facilitator: Beth Duke

People of the Book  
by Geraldine Brooks



Tour Includes
•	 Sedona

•	 Oak Creek Canyon

•	 Grand Canyon

•	 Monument Valley

•	 Arches National Park

•	 Capitol Reef National Park

•	 Escalante National Monument

•	 Bryce Canyon

•	 Zion Canyon

•	 Las Vegas

•	 Air fare and motor  
coach transportation

•	 Meals: 6 breakfasts and  
3 dinners

Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

• 7 Days and 6 Nights Lodging •

• Cost: $2,075 for Doubles; Insurance $155 • 
$2,479 for Singles; Insurance $180

• Deposit: $500, due with sign-up •

To retain this price for the trip,  
the deposit of $500 is due by March 31st  

Make check payable to Trinity Baptist Church  
and place in box next to sign-up sheet.

• Final Payment: Due May 14 •

JUNE 19-25, 2014

TO ANDCanyonlands

Let’s Do Lunch!
at Captain  

Stanley’s Seafood
Tuesday, April 15 • 11:30am-2:00pm

Cost: Whatever you want  
to spend for lunch

We’ll drive over to Captain Stanley’s  
and enjoy great food and fellowship. 
Join us! All you have to do is sign-up 
and then show up! Call Kathy Driver at 
919-621-0236 if you have questions. 

Reaching Out – With Compassion  
Visiting TBC Members 

Nursing Homes 
& Homebound 

Visits
Every 3rd Wednesday each Month

Wednesday, April 16 • 10:00 am 
Meet in the Fellowship Hall



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

McCreary Co., KY
Summer Mission 
Opportunities

Construction & Vacation Bible School

July 19-26 • Cost: $275
We will continue our Rural Poverty Initiative 
mission in one of the poorest counties in 
the US this summer. One team will work 
on substandard housing through Hills and 
Hollers Ministries as we have done for 
many years. The other team will plan and 
lead a Vacation Bible School for children in 
need physically and spiritually at the Eagle 
Community Center. Cost of these week-long 
missions is $275 including transportation, 
lodging, meals and T-shirt. Cost of building 
materials and VBS supplies is covered by our 
TBC Missions Budget. If you are interested in 
participating on either of these teams, please 
sign-up on the Narthex Registration Board. 
Planning will begin soon, so don’t wait!

TBC’s Spring Local Missions Blitz will 
involve hundreds of volunteers (of all 
ages) in 23 different opportunities to reach 
out to our community and individuals/
families in need. Several projects are great 
for families to participate in with their 
children! There are definitely projects 
that ANYONE in our church can use their 
abilities to accomplish – following Jesus’ 
teaching “truly I tell you, IN AS MUCH as 
you did good for one of the least of these 
brothers and sisters of mine, you did it for 
Me”. (Matt. 25:40)

The Sign-up Brochure was inserted in last 
Sunday’s bulletin and will be an insert this 
Sunday as well. You can also pick one 

up at many places around the campus – 
including the church office, Sunday School 
classrooms and Fellowship Hall. Simply 
choose your top 3 preferences for ways to 
serve, mark them 1,2,3 on the Sign-up page 
on the brochure, tear the page off and put 
it in the offering plate on Sunday or in the 
plastic collection boxes in the Narthex/ 
Fellowship Hall. Your Project Team Leader 
will contact you in several weeks with 
details about what you need to bring/wear 
to the project. 

If you cannot participate on Friday & 
Saturday, April 25-26, there are 5 projects 
planned on other weekends or weekdays 
that you can choose from!

Belize  
Summer Mission

Construction & Mission VBS
July 11-19 • Cost: $1,450

Our Partnership with the Belize Baptist 
Association continues with a construction 
project on the Queen Street Baptist Church’s 
Primary School. While the Construction Team 
works on the third floor of the building, a 
Mission VBS Team will join members of the 
church to do a Vacation Bible School for the 
church and community in the existing school 
classrooms. We expect 250 or more children 
in attendance! High School students through 
Adults are invited to participate.

If you are interested in either the Construction 
or VBS Mission, please contact Rev. Melton 
at hmelton@tbcraleigh.com or 919-787-3740. 
Sign-up deadline is April 6. Sign-up now 
before it fills up!

Local Missions Blitz
Friday & Saturday, April 25-26 (and other days)



Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Music Notes

Musicians, please check the dates 
for worship and rehearsals below, 
as some events have changed.

March 30
No Student Choir Rehearsals

April 6
Testament  

Both Morning  Services

April 13
Cantata with Orchestra  
Both Morning  Services

April 13
Easter Sunday

Instrumental Ensemble  
Both Morning Services

Music Calendar
Special thanks to the Instrumental 
Ensemble for their worship leadership 
this past Sunday morning and to Brooks 
Warren for his portrayal of Barabbas in 
the Lenten meditation this week. Each 
week we have been focusing on characters 
in the Bible who had interacted with Jesus 
before and at the time of his death. These 
have been tremendously moving worship 
segments and there is more to come! Thank 
you to all of our cast members who have 
been hard at work memorizing and helping 
us worship through drama.

Three weeks and counting! Our Adult 
Choir and Orchestra will present “The 
Majesty and Glory of the Resurrection” 
on Palm Sunday, April 13. This will be 
presented at both morning services, 8:45 and 
10:55 am. This is a wonderful time to bring 
your family and friends for a celebration of 
the music of Easter. We look forward to a full 
house in both services!

Parents of Middle School Choir, our 
upcoming trip to Charlotte is May 16-18. 
You should have received paperwork in the 
mail by now, but the deadline was March 
23 for deposits. I will make a decision soon 
on whether or not we can continue the 
trip since there is such a small number of 
students who signed up to go this year.

God has been faithful in bringing more 
servants to the video ministry at Trinity! 
We could still use more for our rotating 
teams. Training is available for anyone 
interested. Please continue to pray for this 
much needed area of our ministry and 
outreach. We know that there are many 
people out there in our congregation who 
need a place to serve with these kinds of 
skills, so let’s join together in praying for 
God’s continued guidance of this ministry. If 
you have questions, please contact me and 
we can get the answers to your questions 
about this important ministry.

Join an Ensemble
We have many choirs and ensembles. Is 
there a time when you can offer your talents 
to God through music at Trinity?

Rehearsal Times
Tuesdays 

Primetimers Choir •10:00 am

Wednesdays 
Preschool & Children’s Choirs • 6:00 pm

Living Praise Vocal Ensemble • 6:30 pm

New Covenant Vocal Ensemble • 6:45 pm

Instrumental Ensemble • 6:30 pm

Adult Choir • 7:30 pm

Sundays 
FirstLight Choir • 4:00 pm

Middle School Choir • 5:00 pm

Bells of Praise • 6:00 pm

High School Choir • 6:00 pm



Rev. Andy Jung, ajung@tbcraleigh.com s Rev. Lydia Tatum, ltatum@tbcraleigh.com 

www.lifehonestly.com

Words from Lydia

HS Nashville 
Summer  

Mission Trip
July 11-19, 2014 

Cost: $350  
($200 deposit due at registration)

If you have not turned in your registration 
forms, please get them into the church 

office or the drop box as soon as possible!

You can now register and pay online  
at lifehonestly.com.

MS Passport 
Summer 

Mission Camp
July 7-12 • Danville, Virginia 
Cost: $255 (Deposit $100)

Just a few spots remaining for  
the summer mission camp  
Please contact Lydia ASAP!

You can now register and pay online  
at lifehonestly.com.

HS Spring Break
Mission Trip

March 30 - April 5

All Mission Team Members are to meet 
across Six Forks at the satellite parking to 
pack luggage at 8:00am, this Sunday. We 
will attend the 8:45 worship together before 
leaving for St. Simons Island.

In Church history and our early theology 
from the Church Fathers, there is a Latin 
phrase that I keep coming back to this Lent– 
felix culpa. Saint Augustine (354-450AD) 
wrote of this idea of his gratitude that we 
should have the privilege of knowing such 
a great Redeemer in Jesus. Felix means 
“happy,” “blessed,” “lucky,” or “fortunate,” 
and culpa means “fault” or “fall.” So, many 
times it is translated “fortunate fall” or  
“happy fault.” 

During Lent, we spend time thinking about 
our own sin and the reason for Jesus’ 
ultimate act of love and sacrifice on the 
cross. Without the sin of the world, the need 
for such a Savior would have never existed. 
This idea of felix culpa seems a bit odd to us 
at first. It seems that we are celebrating the 
Fall and our alienation from God. Though 
we are not to celebrate our sin or sin more 
so that grace abounds, we must be reminded 

that our sin, the sin that nailed Jesus on 
the cross, also gave us the fortunate, lucky, 
blessed, and happy chance to know God in 
this intimate and beautiful way. 

As we journey toward the cross over 
these next few weeks, think on the depth 
of relationship that we are offered with 
God because of Jesus’ life, death, and 
resurrection. Felix culpa is the rejoicing in 
the relationship we have with God through 
Jesus. Felix culpa is our Easter story. Jesus 
showed us God’s love in all of its intensity. 
He showed us humility. And, he invited 
us into the intimacy of the Trinity. How 
fortunate are we that despite our fault we are 
given the chance to know our Lord. 



Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

VBS is Coming
for Adults, Youth & Children 

Volunteers Needed 
June 15 am • June 16-19: 5:30-7:30pm 
We need you to serve and share in the 
great escape. Our E building and ROC 
will be transformed into the desert of 
which Moses led his people. We need 
people to work in the marketplace, 
leaders to teach and guide the children, 
servants to serve food and care givers  
to love our children. Sign-up today in 
the Narthex or hallway out from the 
office lobby. 

Bible Study 
Volunteers Needed

The Nominating Committee is actively seeking 
to find receptive and committed adults willing 
to be used in service each week in Bible 
study, with Discipleship and in various areas 
of church leadership.

Please prayerfully consider serving and 
sharing your faith with others this year.  

Parent-Child 
Dedication 

Mother’s Day, Sunday, May 11
Check out www.d365.org for  

“Journey to the Cross” devotions  
and a more personal focus on Lent. 

RA/GA Race Winners
Congratulations on our Mission Winners 
Our children did an amazing job with their 
mission projects. Thanks to all who served 
and shared so faithfully during this project. 
We have awesome children.

Mission Winners: Lad (Grades 1-3)  
1st: Dylan Smith, 2nd: Ethan Warren,  
3rd: Hayden Mills

Mission Winners: Crusader (Grades 4-5)  
1st: William Tepper, 2nd: Cole Warren,  
3rd: Payne Thomas

Mission Winners: GA (Grade 5)  
1st: Lily Tepper, 2nd: Kaitlyn Price,  
3rd: Grace Whittington

Car Winners: Lad (Grades 1-3)  
1st: Dylan Smith, 2nd: Michael Floyd,  
3rd: Stone McDonald

Car Winners: Crusaders (Grades 4-5)  
1st: Payne Thomas, 2nd: Walt Harwell, 3rd: 
Evan Abolins

Car Winners: GA (Grade 5)  
1st: Kaitlyn Price, 2nd: Kayla Hall,  
3rd: Grace Whittington

A Tradition Jesus Observed
Maundy - Thursday • April 17 

5:50-6:45 pm • rm 247(multipurpose rm)

Please call the church office  
to make reservations, (919) 787-3740.

You will want to eat supper before you 
come to this event. If you have plans to 
eat at church for the Fellowship Supper, 
it will begin serving at 5:30 pm, so eat as 
close to then as you can so you can head 
over to the multipurpose room (E247).

Children: grades 1-5, you are invited to a

Seder 
 Meal

a symbolic Hebrew meal



Carla Babb, cbabb@tbcraleigh.com

Every spring, God takes everything dormant 
and brings it back to life. Baby animals are 
born, grass turns green, and flowers bloom. 
Look around at all the signs that Spring is 
coming. This is a good time to plant seeds 
with your children. Let them start flower 
seeds or vegetables for a summer garden. Do 
your homework, find out how much water 
your chosen plant needs, how often, and 
how much sunshine. Watch with anticipation 
for the seeds to begin to take root and grow. 
The children will love nurturing and waiting 
for the sprouting to begin. 

Words from Carla Last week, we did some spring-cleaning 
for our souls. This week, give God’s gift of 
creation a spring-cleaning by picking up litter 
from a nearby creek, street, or park. 

As you take a walk, look around you and 
point out to the children the new buds on 
the trees and the flowers that are beginning 
to come up out of the ground. Some 
may even be blooming. Talk about how 
wonderful God’s creation is and pick up 
trash that you see and explain that we want 
to be good stewards of God’s beautiful 
creation by keeping it clean.

How’s your Easter tree coming? Are you still 
adding new things? Each day this week, look 
for some new sign of spring and bring it to 
your Easter Tree. Don’t forget the praise and 
thanksgiving leaves too! 

Missing Pagers
Please check at home, in your car, in 
your purse, diaper bags, etc. and see if 
you have any pagers from the preschool 
area. We are missing several. If you 
have one, please return them to an ETC 
hostess or Carla. Thank you!

Lent Resources
As we approach our Lenten season, 
there are small calendars located in the 
preschool area for you to take home 
and use in your family devotions. The 
calendar begins on Ash Wednesday and 
leads up to Easter Sunday. Each calendar 
has a door with a theme to focus on and 
a suggested scripture reading. Please 
take these and share them with your 
preschoolers and children and use them 
as you come together as a family to 
prepare for Easter.

There are children activity books for 
Easter that you are welcome to have  
as well. 

Preschool  
Easter Egg Hunt 

Saturday, April 12 • 10:00 - 11:00am  
Volunteers & Donations Needed

We will be collecting donations of 
plastic eggs, individual “snack packs” 
of goldfish, animal crackers, and mini 

pretzels, beginning Wednesday,  
March 19 through Wednesday, April 2.

We need volunteers to help with games 
and crafts on the day of the hunt! 

Please see me or email me at  
cbabb@tbcraleigh.com



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

ROC Volunteers
Monday, March 31

8am-11am	 Frank & Sybil Putney

11am-2pm	 Jim & Jean Carlton

3pm-6pm	 George Mathis

6pm-9pm	 David Earp

Tuesday, April 1

8am-11am	 Leland Cottle

11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau

3pm-6pm	 Shirley Eason, Doris Young

6pm-9pm	 Charla Peel, JoAnn Bell

Wednesday, April 2

8am-11am	 Miller & Liz Warren

11am-2pm	 Ernest & Ann Tilley

7:45pm-9pm	 Volunteers Needed

Thursday, April 3

8am-11am	 Jane Sauls

11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau

3pm-6pm	 Shirley Pegram

6pm-9pm	 Edythe McKinney

Friday, April 4

8am-11am	 Jayne Simpkins

11am-2pm	 Pat Altman

Saturday, April 5

9am - 12pm 	 Michael Stines

ROC Hours

Monday • Tuesday • Thursday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday • 8:00 am - 2:00 pm 
7:30 pm-9:00 pm (for Trinity Members)

Friday • 8:00 am - 2:00 pm  
(11:45 - Gym Floor Closes)

Saturday • 9:00 am - 12:00 pm

ROC Activities

Group Fitness Classes 

M, W, F • 8:00-9:00 am

Cardio Strength Training

M, W, F • 9:30-10:30 am

Stroller Strides

T & Th • 9:00-10:00 am

Dance-it Group Fitness Class

T • 8:30-9:15 am • MP Room • FREE

Senior Adult Bend and Stretch

F • 9:15-10:00 am • MP Room • FREE

Senior Adult Bend and Stretch

Recreation Activities

M - F • 5:00-9:00pm

Basketball Leagues

1st & 3rd Tuesdays • Each Month

Prayer Shawl Ministry

Th • 1:00-4:00 pm • A214

Cards & Games Fellowship

ROC March 30 - April 5

Volunteers Needed

3rd Wednesday 8:00-11:00am
3rd Thursday 6:00-9:00pm 

To volunteer  
contact Spencer: 919-787-3740
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May 19
Shotgun Start at 1:00pm 

Heritage Golf Club

Benefits  
Trinity’s Shaw Mission Fund

Looking for a Place to Serve
We have many lead teams and are always 
looking for new folks to serve. Here are a 
few in the Recreation Ministry for you to 
consider: Fall Fest: Trunk or Treat, North 
Hills 5k, Golf Ministry, Upward Basketball 
and Cheerleading

To serve on any of these lead teams, please 
contact Rev. Spencer Good at 919-787-3740 
ext. 4856 or email sgood@rocraleigh.com.

Starting April 21 
M, W, F at 6:00am  •  T, Th at 6:00pm 

ROC Parking Lot
Cost for the unlimited classes is $149.  

The first 100 to sign up get a rate of $99 for the 8 week session. 

When you sign-up you can also attend Fitness Connections Insanity Class and Fit 35. 

Sign-ups are only at www.fitnessconnection.com  
and add “Trinity” as the referral source.

ROC Calendar 
ROC ‘n Golf Tournament 

May 19 • 1:00pm

8th Annual NH5K 
September 6

Fall Fest • Trunk or Treat 
Friday, October 24 • 6:30pm

Boot Camp  
Classes
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Vision for Growth
March 23, 2014

Growing through Bible Study...
Members 		  New 	  
Age Group	 Present 	 Members	 Visitors

Adults	 545	 1	 15
Students	 140	 0	 5
Children	 63	 0	 3
Preschool	 79	 0	 1
Totals 	 827	 1	 24
Sunday School 	 Total 852
Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance 	 292 
10:55am Worship Attendance 	 607 
Total Worship Attendance 	 899
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 2/28/2014)
YTD General  
Fund Needs (Budget) 	 $422,400.00
YTD Operating Receipts 	 $364,519.22
YTD Operating Expenses 	 $377,469.59
Capital Campaign
Capital Campaign Pledges 	 $4,159,660.00
Pledges Received 	 $487,273.91
Total Received 	 $498,289.62

ETC Workers
Sunday, March 30

Hostess: Michelle Moore 
Assistant Hostess: Ashley Hardison

8:45 am Worship Service
Betty & Christy Witcher, Angela & Mark McCoy, 
Mary Worrell, Jody Hill, Sharie Bowen,  
Susan Howard

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Angela Hatchell, Cornette Nettles

5-10 mos	 Elsie McLamb, Fran Holland,  
Kevin or Karen Bell

11-14 mos

15-19 mos	 Debbie Thomas, Karen Brock

20-24 mos	 David Buffaloe

2 yrs	 Meredith Furr, Brynn Moore

3 yrs	 Kim Royal, Blayne Furr

4 yrs	 Joe & Samuel Ward

Wednesday, April 2
Bed Babies	 Deborah Washington, Alice Clark

Toddlers	 Christie Melton, Andrea Brinkley

Two’s	 Lois Wret, Alma Hoffmann


